
  

 

Newsletter 

Wappenbury    Eathorpe    Weston 

Hunningham 

JULY - AUGUST 2016 

Diary  

 
Wednesday 13th July Monday Club 
Friday 15th July  Weston Tots and Babes SUMMER PARTY 
Wednesday 20th July NEW Weston Parish Council Meeting7.30pm 
 
Tuesday August 9th Eathorpe Coffee Morning 10.30am 
Saturday 13th August Weston Cinema: BRIDGE OF SPIES 
 
Friday 9th September Weston Toddlers restarts 
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VILLAGE NEWS - EATHORPE 
EATHORPE   
No coffee morning in July, and the next  Eathorpe 
Coffee Morning will be held on Tuesday, August 9th in 
the village hall, from 10.30 -12o’clock. Please join us, 
everyone welcome.  Jill Wheeler 
 
VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 
Suzanne Goddard will no longer the contact person for booking Eathorpe 
Village Hall, many thanks to her for all her hard work handling bookings 
and village hall enquiries, we wish her well with her house move. Please 
call 01926 633196 or email info@eathorpe.org.uk for future bookings. 

 
NEW PARISH COUNCIL FOR WESTON 

The new Weston under Wetherley Parish Council will meet at 7.30 pm on 
Wednesday 20th July 2016 at the Village Hall, Sabin Drive, Weston under 
Wetherley. Your co-opted Parish Councillors are Cllr. Mrs. Pam Redford, 
Cllr. Wallace Redford and Cllr. Nick Harrington. If you are interested in 
serving upon the new Parish Council, please contact Nick, Pam or Wallace 
in advance of the next meeting. The Parish Council agenda is availa-
ble upon the Parish Council Website:  

http://www.westonunderwetherley.parishcouncil.net/ 
 
The Council business shall include appointing the Chairman and setting the 
dates for meetings for the next year. All members of the public are  
welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 
Cllr. Nick Harrington 
07768 192486 

VILLAGE NEWS - WESTON 

http://www.westonunderwetherley.parishcouncil.net/
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WESTON TODDLERS - FRIDAYS 
Last Toddlers is Friday 15th July with our Summer Party -  
see inside cover for details. We re-start on September 9th. 
 
MONDAY CLUB  The 38th AGM of Monday Club was 

held at Devon Cottage Weston-under-Wetherley by kind 

invitation of Kate Spencer-Richards.   By tradition we 

enjoyed strawberries and cream in Kate’s conservatory 

as, for once, it was too wet to sit in her lovely garden. 

Valerie Evans was re-elected as Chairman and Jill Wheeler as Treasurer. 
For our next meeting on Wednesday 13th July we are invited to the  
beautiful gardens at The Old House Honnington, which have just featured 
in the NGS Open Gardens Scheme.  Valerie Evans          

VILLAGE NEWS - WESTON 

Capability Brown 300th Anniversary at Compton Verney 

Local Art Gallery and Park at Compton Verney will welcome visitors this 
summer as part of the 300th anniversary of landscape gardener  
Capability Brown’s birth. A series of events will take place, as well as an 
exhibition of ‘Britain in the Fifties’ and exhibits in the park. 
 
Compton Verney offers great walks, beautiful landscapes (originally  
created by Capability Brown), art for all the family  
and a fabulous tea shop and restaurant. If you  
haven’t been recently, why not put it on the  
list for a summer visit? 
Full details at: 
http://www.comptonverney.org.uk 

VILLAGE NEWS - HUNNINGHAM 
VERY SAD NEWS: 
At the time of going to press - we learnt that Maggie Walker on the Fosse 
died yesterday - 19th June. We send our love to Mike at this very sad 
time. We hope to write more in the next Newsletter.            Hazel Taylor 

http://www.comptonverney.org.uk
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WESTON CINEMA 
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11th & 12th June 2016 
 Despite challenging weather (rain, occasional  
downpours, overcast) over the Open Gardens  
weekend in Hunningham, we had over 500 visitors to 
the seven gardens that were open to the public and 
raised a total of £4773.72 for charity. Many thanks to 

those who opened their gardens to the visitors and spent a lot of time and 
effort preparing for the event. Thanks also to over 30 
people from  Hunningham, Weston and  
Princethorpe, who volunteered (or allowed them-
selves to be 'persuaded') to man the shifts for  
parking, entrance, teas and plants sales and without 
whom we could not have managed. Thank you to 
those who provided plants for the plant stall which 
was very popular with our visitors. Lastly, thanks to 
all those who made cakes for us to go with the teas/
coffees. 
 
Special mention to Arran Shackleton, who grew and sold his own plants - 
Well done! All the entrance money goes to the National Gardens Scheme 
for the charities they support. This year those charities include Macmillan 
Cancer Support, Marie Curie Cancer Care, Hospice UK, Carers Trust, 
Queen’s Nursing Institute, Parkinson’s UK, Perennial (Gardeners Royal  
Benevolent Society) and Cavill Nurses Trust.  The money from the teas and 
cakes and from the plant sales goes to support the fabric of our local 
church. Considering the very mixed weather we had over the weekend, we 
seemed to get a pretty good turn out of visitors and we think it was a  
successful event despite what the weather threw at us.  
 

Finally a special thank 
you to Margaret and 
Peter Green, for  
opening their wonderful 
garden, AND organising 
the whole event! 
 

  

HUNNINGHAM OPEN GARDENS 

£4773.72 
TOTAL 

RAISED! 
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WESTON VILLAGE FETE 

25th June 2016 
A wonderful time was had at our Village 
Fete on a rainy 25 June, the weather didn't 
stop anyone having fun at the Sports races, 
the tug of war and the dog show. Big Man 
Craig compered the afternoon events and a 
fun disco for the kids. There was a  
Blooming Great Tea Party and planted tea 
cups in aid of Marie Curie that raised 
£313.  A Silent Auction that raised £1095 
for a toilet in the Church, and a Beer Tent, 
competitions and lots of activities that 
raised a further £800 plus generous  
donations from Cemex and Belvoir Lettings of £350, that will all fund local 
charities and village events for the future.   

 
A surprising guest appearance from Sky 
News who came to film a traditional  
village fete and gauge opinions on the  
Referendum, gave many villagers their 
minutes of fame on the TV that evening! 
Special thanks to the Fete Committee, the 

helpers, the Police, and of course to Warwick District Council for the use of 
the Playing Fields, and the Village Hall - we 
left the hall and the field clean and tidy for 
the next group. 
 
Many people generously gave their time, 
prizes, donations, loan of equipment, and 
of course purses and wallets support on the 
day - together with the kids and not  
forgetting the competitive dogs, you are all 
unsung heroes who help to keep the spirit 
of our lovely Village alive and make it a  
special place. Thank you!   
Bren Boardman  
 

£313 for Marie Curie 

 

£1095 for St Michaels 

Church toilet fund 
 

£800 + £350 donations 

for local charities and 
future village events 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Another quiet month, with no crimes reported by the Police within our 
villages, nor any phone calls to myself to report any incidents of concern; 
long may it last! 
 
With little else to report I include below a piece from the latest Police 
Monthly Newsletter relating to Rural Matters: 
Web Articles & Crime Prevention Advice 
Please click on the below links to read current WRE SNT web articles and 
also about crime prevention & safety advice that is relevant to you. 
Wildlife Crime ‘Respect it, Protect it’ - 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/19082/Wildlife-Crime---
Respect-it-Protect-it 
 
Warmer Months ‘Dogs Die in Hot Cars’ - 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/19108/Warmer-Months---
Dogs-Diein-Hot-Cars 
 
Kenilworth Show 2016 ‘Rural Crime Stand’ - 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/19344/Kenilworth-Show-
2016---Rural-Crime-Stand 
 
If you would like a visit to discuss home or business security, contact  
Warwick Rural East SNT on 01926 684471, email : 
wre.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 
To find out more about ‘Rural Matters’ visit - 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/12986 
For more information about crime prevention visit - 
https://www.warwickshire.police.uk/article/13089/Crime-
preventionadvice 
 
 
That’s it for this month. 
Paddy Taylor 
632428 
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CHURCH SERVICES 

Sunday  
3rd July 

11am 
Wappenbury 

3 Parishes Holy Communion Service 

Sunday  
10th July 

10am 
Offchurch 
 
6pm  
Weston 

4 Parishes 
Holy Communion with Sunday School 
 
Evensong 
 

Sunday 
17th July 
 

11am 
Weston 

Holy Communion 

Sunday 
24th July 

10am 
Offchurch 

Holy Communion 

Sunday 
31st July 

11am 
Wappenbury 

Joint Feldon Group Service 
Holy Communion 

THE PILGRIM PUPPETS 
 
Saturday 2nd July - Busy Bees Family Party 4.00pm 
There is no Come 2 Worship at Hunningham Church in July 
or August. 

Sunday  
7th August 

11am 
Wappenbury 

3 Parishes Morning Service 

Sunday  
14th August 

10am 
Offchurch 
 
6pm  
Weston 

4 Parishes 
Holy Communion with Sunday School 
 
 
Evensong 
 

Sunday 
21st August 
 

11am 
Weston 

Holy Communion 

Sunday 
28th August 

10am 
Offchurch 

Holy Communion 
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EATHORPE ALLOTMENTS 
My allotment at Eathorpe has been rather neglected this 
year as I’ve struggled with competing priorities to get 
stuck in. Trying to get it back on track has been a bigger 
job than if I’d started earlier.  

The attrition rate of people taking on 
allotments and giving up is high and I can understand 
why. After an initial big effort to get it into cultivation, it 
only takes a few wet weeks for nature to take over. 
Many of us have busy lives and it is easy to get  

de-motivated. But on a recent afternoon restoring order out of the jungle, 
there were compensating benefits. As I pulled away the 
ground cover from a raised bed, first of all a large,  
beautiful female hornet emerged from the mulch and flew 
around in confusion - moments later a large toad hopped 
sleepily across the bed – I had obviously spoiled what had 
been a quiet covered space for them. I moved the toad to a safer location 
and started digging – within a few minutes I was joined by a chirpy,  
confident robin that hopped inches from my feet picking up bugs and 
grubs. This set me on a train of thought about our responsibility for  
maintaining our natural environment for these creatures as well as for the 
millions of small or invisible invertebrates that thrive in this setting.   
 
Our allotment is indeed a haven for wildlife but it’s easy to focus on the 
creatures that we wish to avoid –  slugs, snails, whitefly not to mention the 
moles. So is an allotment: constant hard work and struggle with no  
certainty that your crop will not fall victim to the forces of nature? Or is it a 
peaceful haven where you can reconnect with nature and appreciate the 
satisfaction of harvesting your own nutritious food?  The answer as with 
many things in life is that it can be all of the above and more. If anyone is 
mainly doing it for a supply of quality veg, then it is definitely not the most 
cost effective way of achieving this – but I do understand why growing 
things is recognised as being therapeutic and good for the soul. There is no 
simpler way to appreciate the rich complexity of our natural world than by 
spending a peaceful hour or two cultivating the soil and watching the  
wildlife all around. Next year I must start earlier – when it comes to  
allotment management and weed control prevention is better than cure! 
Maurice Wood 
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Come and join us for Cricket, Tennis and Netball !! 
 
We are a small, friendly, local sports club, with 
good playing facilities and new clubhouse in  
lovely rural surroundings, and are keen to attract                                                                           
new players and families of all ages and abilities. 
 
Cricket – Sunday “friendly” Cricket with the emphasis on fun and everyone 
having a go, for adults and youth, who want to play occasionally or  
regularly. All abilities most welcome to join us, even if you haven’t played 
for some time. Please contact Guy Mander: 07779 644275 
Tennis – Two good floodlit courts. Families, experienced players and  
beginners are all very welcome. We also play in the local Rugby tennis 
league. Please contact Jon Thorne: 07584 901116. 
Netball – Adults and juniors of all abilities welcome. We train every  
Monday from 7.15pm during the summer at the Sports Club and we 
currently have two teams that play in the Coventry & Warwickshire 
League.                                          
 
Please contact Katie Brazier: 07770 965122 or Abbey Richards 07733 
033341. Come and have a go – we look forward to seeing you!! 
Mark Swaby    Chairman 

OFFCHURCH SPORTS CLUB                                 
CRICKET    TENNIS    NETBALL 

 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 

BEDS AND MATTRESSES AT CRAZY PRICES 

HIGH QUALITY BED & MATTRESSES 

SECONDS AND EX DEMONSTRATORS 

3’0 MATTRESS £30 

4’6 MATTRESS £5 

5’0 MATTRESS £60 

COMPLETE BEDS AVAILABLE ALL SIZES 

PHONE: 07765851202 FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
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WEATHER  
 
May began unsettled with low pressure in charge. It then 
became warmer and more settled with high pressure close 
to us. For much of the rest of the month there was an  
Easterly airflow which brought mainly sunny, dry and warm 

weather. There was a brief spell of cooler and more unsettled weather 
from the 17th to the 22nd. 
 
There were 8 days of measureable rain with the wettest being the 10th 
with 8.5mm. The warmest day occurred on the 8th when we enjoyed 28C. 
The coolest daytime temperature was on the 25th with 13.5C on the 25th 
which was a result of the cool and damp spell mentioned above. 
 
There were no frosts and the coldest night occurred on the 1st at 0.5C. The 
warmest nights were on the 9th and 11th when it only dropped to 13.5C.I 
do not recall that it was especially fantastic but it turned out to be the 
warmest May that I have recorded. It was a pleasant month but....was it 
that good?  

Mark Hancock 01926 632197 / 07801424003 
 

   
May 
2016 

Long term 
average 

Highest 
recorded 

Lowest 
recorded 

  
Rainfall 

  
40.25m

m 

  
65.726mm 

  

112mm 
(2014) 

11.3mm 
(1991) 

Average 
max 
Daily 
temp 

  
19.903

C 
  

  
17.1893C 

  

  
20.6C 
(1992) 

  

  
13.77C 
(1996) 

  

Average 
min 
Daily 
temp 

  
8.726C 

  
7.1397C 

8.887C 
(1999) 

3.63C 
(1996) 

Monthly 
Average 
temp 

  
14.315

C 

  
12.1645C 

14.315C 
(2016) 

8.7C 
(1996) 
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Computer Problems? Call Jan Lucas  
Bubbenhall  
 
System set up 
Trouble shooting 
Personal tuition (all levels) 

02476 307 988 / 07847 015 154 
www.bootfinder.co.uk         Websites also undertaken   
          

Flowers for special occasions 
 

Call 01926 429987  
awaywithflowers@btinternet.com 

 

Pamela Gordon 17 Boddington Close Cubbington CV32 7LT 

 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 

Painful feet? 
 
Community Podiatrist in Weston 
and surrounding areas 
 
 
Diabetes, nail care, corns and cal-
lous, pain and musculo-skeletal  
 

 

 

Sarah Arnold 
BSc (hons) Podiatry, MChS,  
HCPC registered 
07561862216 or westonpod@gmail.com 
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   ADVERTS 

 

Physiotherapy in Hunningham 
 

Spinal, Sport Injuries, Musculo-Skeletal, Orthopaedic 
 

Sonya Austin 
MCSP, HPC, GRAD.DIP.PHYS 

 

632 523  or  07973 105 231 
 

Approved by all Insurance Funds, Doctor’s Referral not necessary 

  
  
  
  
  

  

YOUR OWN BUSINESS? 
  

Accounting and Taxation Service from  
a qualified professional with a keen pricing structure. 

All charges agreed in advance. 
  

I will come round to you and  
there is no charge for first meetings. 

  

Mike Fairbotham BSc FCA 
01926 887878 

michaelf@aims.co.uk      www.aims.co.uk 

   

    Eddie Croxall 
      Painter & Decorator 
 

                        1 Ellerton Grove 
                Leamington Spa, CV31 1YN 
 

    Tel:  01926 882 420             Mobile:  07778 283 244 
 

Paid Adverts 
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ADVERTS 

APOLLO 
SCHOOL of MOTORING 

Local driving school 
27 years experience 

Refresher and Intensive courses 
Theory test help 

Top grade instruction at competitive rates 
 

Call Paul on 01926 632698 or 07771 686078 

 

www.apolloschoolofmotoring.com 
 
 

PeterBrooke 

Plans drawn for Planning and Building Regulations for New Houses,  
House Remodelling, Extensions, Loft Conversions, Renovations. 

Free, no obligation, first meeting. 
 

 

Tel 01926 633691 
Mob 07740213572 

email peterbr@live.co.uk 

 

 

Paid Adverts 
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                   ADVERTS Paid Adverts 
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 ADVERTS  Paid Adverts 
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ADVERTS  
 

                                        Thoughtspiration! 
   

                             Are you suffering from stress? 

                            Change negative thoughts/feelings for positive. 
 

    Do you: Suffer from low self esteem or depression?  Have any fears or phobias? 

 Suffer anxiety or panic attacks? Wish you could change your attitude to life? 

Want to sleep better? Have little or no will power and wish you had more? 
 

I may be able to help with such problems, using a variety of gentle counselling, talking 

therapies, hypnotherapy, rewind techniques or recursive brainworking™, in a totally 

relaxing confidential environment. 
 

Please ring  Pippa Jamie DipHYP(ETUK) GQHP on 07775 830987, or send an email to 

thoughtspiration@therapist.net   for a free, no obligation, initial  

consultation or just to find out more (based in Weston-under-Wetherley). 
 

Member of the National General Hypnotherapy Register  

GHR qualified recursive brainworking therapist 

Tree Removal   Fruit Tree Pruning 

Crown Reduction & Shaping  Hedge Trimming & Reduction 

Crown Thinning  Tree Planting 

 

Commercial & Domestic Tree Surgeons 
 

All aspects of tree and hedge work  
carried out to industry standards 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

            All work carried out to BS 3998 
             Full Public Liability Insurance 
          NPTC Certified & FdSc Qualified 
 
Chris Eastaff                   www.elementtreecare.co.uk  
FdSc Arboriculture         info@elementtreecare.co.uk 

          
      Free advice and quotations Tel: 01926 883 385  
                                                       Mobile:  07790 553 110 

Paid Adverts 
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USEFUL INFORMATION 

 

Weston village hall:  
www.westonvillagehall.org.uk 
bookings@westonvillagehall.org.uk or 07947 638366     
village website :  
www.westonunderwetherley.parishcouncil.net  
(website email westonpclerk@gmail.com) 
Eathorpe village hall:    www.eathorpe.org.uk     
01926 633196  info@eathorpe.org.uk 
Hunningham Parish Room: 632852                     
Community Transport Scheme Contact Peter Haine: 633153 or email 
phaine@btinternet.com     
 
University Hospitals, Coventry and Warwickshire NHS Trust 
(formerly Walsgrave) 024 7696 4000 
Warwick Hospital: 495321       
Leamington Police Station: 451111                 

 
Libraries:   
All local libraries now reached on 0300 555 8171;  
Weston mobile library every 3rd Friday, St Michaels Close, 9.45-10am  
Further info tel 851031 
 
Warwick District Council:  
Main line: 410410 or contactus@warwickc.gov.uk 
Your neighbourhood (recycling, refuse, parks, lighting): 353365 
Council tax and benefits: 353368 
Planning: 353367  Your council: 353362 
Roads, parking, transport: 353364  
Environment: 353361    Business: 353363     Housing: 353366 
       

with over 400 

books, including novels, biographies and more. 

Open 8am-4pm every day, feel free to come in 

and have a look. Borrow as many books as you 

like, leave a small donation if you can.
 


